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HADITH 
 
Abu Huraira reported that a person said: Allah's Messenger, who amongst the people is most deserving of my 
good treatment? He said: Your mother, again your mother, again your mother, then your father, then your 
nearest relatives according to the order (of nearness). 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Assalamu Alaikum wa Rahmatul Allahi wa Barakatuh 
 
As the academic year ends, I find myself reflecting on the incredible journey we have experienced together at Al 
Hikma College in 2023. It is with immense gratitude and joy that I extend my heartfelt appreciation to the School 
Board, parents, teachers, students, and our local community for their unwavering support and contributions to 
making this year a resounding success. 

 
The collaboration and dedication demonstrated by the School Board have been instrumental in guiding us 
towards our shared vision for Al Hikma College. Your strategic insight and commitment to excellence have 
provided a solid foundation for our academic and extracurricular programs, setting the stage for a year filled with 
accomplishments and growth. 

 
To the parents of our students, thank you for entrusting us with the education and well-being of your children. 
Your active involvement, encouragement, and partnership have created a positive and nurturing environment 
that fosters not only academic success but also personal development. 

 
To our esteemed faculty and staff, your passion for education and tireless efforts have made a profound impact 
on the lives of our students. Your dedication to fostering a love of learning, coupled with your unwavering 
support, has created a vibrant and intellectually stimulating atmosphere within our school walls. 

 
To our students, you are the heart and soul of Al Hikma College. Your enthusiasm, curiosity, and arduous work 
have truly made this academic year exceptional. Your achievements, both inside and outside the classroom, are a 
testament to your resilience and commitment to excellence. 

 
Last but certainly not least, I extend my deepest gratitude to our local community. Your ongoing support, 
whether through volunteering, attending events, or providing resources, has strengthened the bonds that make 
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Al Hikma College a truly special place. The sense of unity and shared purpose within our community is a driving 
force behind our collective success. 

 
Together, we have created a learning environment where each individual is empowered to thrive, and as a result, 
we can look back on 2023 as a year marked by growth, achievement, and fulfillment. 

 
As we embark on the upcoming academic year, let us carry forward the spirit of collaboration and dedication 
that has defined this year. With the continued support of our School Board, parents, teachers, students, and the 
broader community, I am confident that we will build upon our successes and create an even brighter future for 
Al Hikma College. 

 
Thank you once again for your invaluable contributions and commitment to excellence. 

 
Some of the Highlights of the Year 2023 include: 

• Achieving compliance for the school’s registration for the next 5 years. NSW Education Standard Authority 
(NESA) inspected Al Hikma College and gave us the report which stated that the school is compliant with all 
the requirements for the registration. CONGRATULATIONS!!! 

• Getting school grant of $25,000 for refurbishing the shade area 

• Purchased another property which is located on Quigg Street. We have intention to start High School in the 
near future. 

• Conducting two separate camps at Ulladulla which is owned by the school. Al Hikma College is the first 
Muslim school in Australia to have its own massive, luxurious, self-contained camp site which can cater for 
over sixty students. Life skills activities at the camp promoted discipline, self-reliance, confidence, 
communication, and collaboration. It taught organisational skills and promoted friendships through team 
building sports allowing even those students to connect who otherwise tend to be introverts.  

• Special well-being camp was organised for Al Hikma Staff which also included PD on discipline policy and 
strategies to curb disciplinary issues at Al Hikma College.  

• Producing great result in NAPLAN. Al Hikma College is again proud of the achievement of all our students 
who performed very well in most aspects of literacy and numeracy. 

• Continue running Quran Hafiz classes which has close to forty members who intend to memorise the 
Quran by heart. The online lessons will continue in the holidays 

• Participated in various sporting events which include OZ Tag, soccer, Newcomb Ball, Basketball, Cricket, 
Athletic Carnival, Cross- Country Carnival (at the camp), Swimming and Badminton 

• Fundraised for the poor and needy throughout the Year 

• Visited and made dua for the sick people at the hospital 
 
The school also had amazing accomplishments in Science Fair, Literacy Week and Numeracy Week. Time flies 
when we are having fun and this year was no exception. Congratulations to everyone for their effort, 
teamwork, and dedication. I wish all you a restful and enjoyable break.  
I pray to Allah ST for your health and prosperity and make dua that Allah ST always keep us within the norms of 
our religion.  
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CAMP 
 

Objective of the Camp: The camp aimed to provide a well-rounded experience that combined Islamic education, 

physical activities, and creative pursuits. 

The school organised two separate  camps at 66B Old Princess Highway, Ulladullah. The children had a great time, 
and some did not want to leave the place. The food was halal, delicious and in abundance. Special thanks to Sister 
Zena, Mariam and all those who were involved in cooking and preparing the meals. Br Yahya Said provided all the 
IT and technical support and Br Mohuddein Said who worked tirelessly taking care of the logistics involved in 
making this camp a great success. Above all, we had the blessings and Rahmah from, “The One and Only, Allah 
SWT”.   
I would like to share with you the wonderful experiences and activities that our students took part in during these 

recent camps.  

 
Islamic Lectures by Sheikh Naseem: The camp featured enlightening Islamic lectures delivered by Sheikh 
Naseem. These sessions provided our students with valuable insights into Islamic teachings, fostering spiritual 
growth and understanding. He had organised several team building activities which kept our students captivated 
throughout the duration of the camp. 
 
Salat (Prayer): We dedicated time to regular prayer sessions, allowing our students to connect with their faith 
and reinforce the importance of maintaining a consistent prayer routine. This was followed by Zikr and adhkar for 
half an hour. 
 
Recreational Activities: The camp included a variety of recreational activities that catered to different interests 
and skills. These activities included fishing, swimming, rope climbing, archery, and modified sports. The aim was 
to promote physical fitness, teamwork, and a healthy lifestyle. 
 
Sports: Sports played a significant role in the camp, with students engaging in table tennis, soccer, badminton, 
long tennis, and basketball. These activities not only encouraged physical activity but also emphasized the values 
of teamwork, sportsmanship, and discipline. 
 
Creative and Practical Arts: We incorporated Creative and Practical Arts into the camp, providing an outlet for 
self-expression and creativity. Students had the opportunity to engage in artistic endeavours, fostering their 
imagination and showcasing their talents. I would like to appreciate the input from our industrious teachers 
namely Sara Atem and Manel Alameddine (TA). 
 
The camp was a resounding success, and it was heartening to see the enthusiasm and active participation of each 
student. The sense of camaraderie and unity among the campers was truly inspiring. The feedback from both 
students and staff was overwhelmingly positive. 
We are immensely grateful for your support and entrusting us with the opportunity to organise such a valuable 
experience for your children. As we reflect on the success of this year's camp, we are already eagerly planning for 
next year. The positive impact on the students' physical, mental, and spiritual well-being reinforces our 
commitment to making this an annual event. 
Once again, thank you for your support, and we look forward to your continued partnership in nurturing the 
holistic development of our students. 
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UPCOMING DATES 
 

 Tuesday 5th - Wednesday 6th December  Tuesday: Nachos Wednesday: Canteen Specials 

 Friday 8th December  Class parties 

 Monday 11th December  Kindergarten Graduation & End of Year Presentation  
 (Last Day of school for kindergarten) 

 Tuesday 12th December   Years 1 – 2 End of Year Presentation  
 (Last Day of school for Years 1 – 2) 
 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

 Wednesday 13th December  Years 3 – 6 End of Year Presentation  
 (Last Day of school for Years 3 -6) 

 Thursday 14th December  Semester 2 Reports Released 
 Staff Development Day 

 Friday 15th December  Staff Development Day 

 
END OF YEAR PRESENTATIONS 

 
As we approach the end of the year, it is important to note the dates of the numerous celebrations and 
ceremonies that will be held in the final week of the term. 
Your support is crucial in making these events memorable. Recipients of End of Year Presentation Day trophies 
and certificates were notified on Friday via a concealed envelope containing the information. It is important that 
you do not share this with your child so that they're surprised on the day! 
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP to your child's class teacher by Friday 8th December. 
On their ceremony day, we expect students to be dropped off at the regular school time in their full school 
uniform as they conduct their final rehearsals prior to the ceremonies' commencement at 9:30am. 
 
Please oblige by the following to ensure a smooth ceremony: 

1. Use side and carpark gates upon entry and avoid main office 
2. Park in surrounding streets as no on-site parking available 
3. Attendance is limited to two guests per child due to limited space 
4. Seating for parents with young children will be outside the small playground 
5. No prams are permitted in the small playground for a disturbance-free atmosphere 

We are excited to share this joyful week of occasions with you and we value your cooperation. 
 

IMPORTANT 2024 TERM DATES 

Term 1     Monday 29th (staff PD) 30th January (Years1-6)    

                                                                Kindergarten 31st January to Friday 12th April  (TBA Eid) 

Term 2     Monday 29th April to Friday 12th July 

Term 3    Monday 22nd July to Friday 20th  September   

Term 4    Monday 14th October to Wednesday 11th December (students’ last day) 

* Kindergarten students start Wednesday 31st January. Please note that the listed dates above are only the proposed 
dates for 2024. These dates may be subject to change. 
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TENTATIVE CALENDAR: 2024 Al HIKMA COLLEGE CALENDAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2024 Calendar denotes important Term Dates & Events which will hopefully allow you to plan for your holidays. 
I have noticed that a lot of parents have got into the habit of taking extended leaves for traveling overseas during 
school the hours. This causes major disruption to the studies and affects the performance of the students. To 
curb this, we would prefer the parents to arrange their traveling at the end of Term 3 which has been extended 
for 3 weeks or during the school holidays. 
 

 
REPORTS 

 
The 2023 Semester 2 Student Reports are currently being written. Teachers have been busy assessing your child’s 
progress. These are due to be emailed in the final week of the school which falls on Friday 15th December. 

 
LOST AND FOUND PROPERTY 

 
Some jackets, jumpers, blazers, lunch boxes and water bottles need to be identified and collected by the 
parents/students before the end of this term. Please retrieve them before it is recycled. Lost items are currently 
on the display in the small playground. Please be reminded that all items that the students bring to school are to 
be clearly labelled.  
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STUDENT PICK UP & DROP OFF TIMES 
 
Drop off times will be unchanged; however, we urge all parents to not get out of the car when dropping off their 
child and refrain from congregating on school grounds. Parents need to leave immediately after dropping off 
their child. 
  
Pick up times, however, have changed slightly:  
2:55pm – 3:05pm: K to 2 with no siblings in older grades.  
3:15 – 3:20pm    : Years 3 to 4 students with no siblings in older grades.  
3:20pm – 3:30pm: Years 5 to 6 students with younger siblings.  
 
It is vital that parents strictly pick up their child in the allocated times to avoid unnecessary congestion  
NOTE: 
An important reminder to all our families during drop offs and pickups: Please ensure that you always remain 
in your car (do not park your car and leave it unattended), be aware of the children who are also using the 
driveway and abide by the 5km/hr speed limit. Safety is a priority. 
 
All three gates will open at 3:00pm, if your child is in K-4 and you prefer to pick them up from the back gate, 
please inform the class teacher in advance. This will help avoid unnecessary gatherings and potential chaos during 
the peak traffic hours.  
 
STUDENT EXIT 
It has come to our notice that some parents would pull their child out of school without notice. If you intend to 
withdraw your child for home schooling or otherwise, please fill in the withdrawal form so that we could 
formally release the child from the school. This will enable us to take your child’s name out of the Sentral and 
Dojo as well. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Term 1 2024 school fees should have been finalised by now. If you have 
any outstanding fees, please ensure they are paid before the due date.  
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ACCUMULATION OF CLASS ARTICLES 
 
 
KB 
 
As we approach the end of the year, it is hard to believe how quickly time 

has lapsed. KB classroom was filled with laughter, learning, and the pitter-

patter of tiny feet as our Kindergarten students embarked on a year of 

discovery and growth. Let us take a moment to reflect on the wonderful 

journey our little ones have had in their first year of school. 

One of the most beautiful aspects of Kindergarten is the friendships that 

blossom. Our young learners have embraced the joy of sharing, caring, and 

playing together. From building block towers to imaginative play in the 

pretend kitchen, these moments of collaboration have laid the foundation 

for a lifetime of teamwork and camaraderie. 

In the realm of academics, our Kindergarteners have achieved remarkable 

milestones. From learning the alphabet to counting, each day has been filled 

with curiosity and the excitement of new discoveries. The classroom has 

transformed into a canvas of colours, numbers, and letters, fostering a love 

for learning that will continue growing each year. 

Artistic expressions have flourished in our Kindergarten classrooms. From 

finger paintings to glittery masterpieces, our little artists have explored their 

creativity in countless ways. The walls of the classroom have become a 

gallery of imagination, showcasing the unique talents and boundless 

creativity of each child. 

Every small step forward is a cause for celebration, and our Kindergarteners 

have given us countless reasons to cheer. Whether mastering a new skill, 

reading their first words, or solving a puzzle, we have witnessed the spark of 

accomplishment in their eyes. These moments of success are not just 

academic victories but building blocks for a lifetime of confidence and 

resilience. 

As we bid farewell to this incredible year, we cannot help but feel a sense of 

pride in the growth we have witnessed in each child. The lessons learned, 

friendships formed, and memories created will forever hold a special place 

in our hearts. 

As our Kindergarteners prepare to move on to the next chapter of their 

educational journey, we want to express our gratitude for entrusting us with 

the privilege of being a part of their formative years. We look forward to the 

continued success and blossoming potential of each child as they advance to 

first grade and beyond. 
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KG 
 
Dear parents, 

Welcome to the fourth term of Kindergarten 2023, as we approach the conclusion of the year and prepare for 

the transition to Year One. Throughout this term, our primary focus has been on fostering independence and 

encouraging students to complete class work with minimal support, including our final assessments. I am pleased 

to share that the results have been quite impressive, with most students showcasing the ability to independently 

produce high-quality accomplishments. 

A significant number of KG students have made remarkable progress in blending and decoding during reading 

and writing activities. They have demonstrated the capability to construct simple sentences, incorporating 

correct nouns, adjectives, verbs, and adverbs. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to all parents for your continuous 

support and dedication to your children's learning journey. 

It has been a pleasure getting to know each of my students and building connections with their parents. As we 

approach the end of the school year, I wish all KG students a restful and enjoyable holiday break. Best of luck to 

each of you as you embark on the exciting journey into Year One. KG students, you will be missed. 

Warm regards, 

Mrs Hajar Tohamy 
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KR 
 

Congratulations to the wonderful students of KR! This year has been a rollercoaster of many memorable 

moments. It has been an absolute pleasure to watch their character, personality, and intellect flourish day by day 

as we learnt new things together. We have celebrated a range of joyful occasions, where students have had the 

opportunity to explore and express their self concept in a safe setting. This includes our weekly sport and 

teaching lessons that embed hands on activities where students can apply their own knowledge and skills in a fun 

and engaging way.  We hope nothing but the best for these students who have a bright future ahead of them! 

Well done, KR!  

 

From Ms. Krayem & Ms. Islam  
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1B 
 
Dear Little Sunshines, 
As I sit down to write this letter, it is hard to believe that Gru’s incredible journey with 35 minions is coming to an 
end. Time really does fly when you are having fun, and oh, what a year of fun, laughter and learning we’ve had! 
Thank you for making my first year of teaching a memorable journey I will always carry in my pocket with a smile 
and a warm heart. Primarily, I want each and every one of you to know just 
how proud I am of the incredible progress you have made this year, from 
collaboratively learning how to use capital letters and full stops to writing a 
paragraph individually. You have tackled every challenge with ease using our 
specially made bowl of soup. In case you are curious, here is what you will 
need to join us: 

1. 1 cup of enthusiasm 
2. 5 teaspoons of determination 
3. A whole bag of resilience  
4. 3 teaspoons of eagerness 
5. 1 kilogram of curiosity 
6. A spray of confidence 
7. Sprinkle of smiles (the more, the merrier!) 
8. Mix your ingredients and wait for the magic soup to come to a boil. 

(Key word: wait. This process may take time, but we’ve learnt that 
with practice comes improvement).  

 
Your curiosity and eagerness to learn has made every day a joy in our 

classroom. I can't help but reflect on the many memories we have created together. One 
of my core memories was our science experiments that left us in fits of giggles (and 
sometimes a little messy). To those who are not in 1B, don’t worry, no eggs exploded and 
spread across the classroom during one of our experiments. Nothing suspicious here! 
Isn’t that right, my little 1B buddies? You are not just students to me – you are my little 
minions, and it's been an absolute privilege to be your teacher. As we say our goodbyes, I 
want you to carry the lessons you've learnt with you. Remember to be kind, curious, and 
never stop reaching for the stars. You can achieve incredible things, and I cannot wait to 
see the amazing people you'll become. I want to express my heartfelt gratitude to your 
parents and guardians for entrusting me with your education. It has been an honour to 
watch each of you grow, not just academically and as unique 
individuals with your own passions and talents, but 
physically too. Before we part ways for the summer, I have a 

little task for you. Take some time to reflect on your favourite moments from this 
school year and set a goal for something you want to achieve next year. Whether 
it's learning a new skill, making a new friend, or simply spreading kindness. I know 
you will continue to shine bright, my sunshines. Thank you for being the best 
minions any Gru could ask for. I will miss each and every one of you dearly, but I am 
excited to see the incredible things you will achieve in the years to come. Thank you 
for all the beautiful drawings, letters and flowers you gifted me daily. Wishing you 
all a joyous holiday filled with laughter, adventures, and lots of Zooper Doopers! I 
have shared some photos that you could look back on to remember our classroom 
and your classmates.  
With lots of love and hugs, Ms Al, Your Year 1 Teacher 
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1R 
 
Assalamu Alaikum wa Rahmatul Allahi wa Barakatuh 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

I hope this letter finds you and your family in good health and high spirits. We have had a very successful year, 

filled with academic achievements, extra-curricular activities, and a strong sense of community spirit. 

To our remarkable students, we are so proud of your hard work and achievements this year. Your eagerness to 

learn, adaptability, and resilience continues to amaze us. Whether it was in the classroom or in various extra-

curricular activities, your enthusiasm and determination has shone brightly. This year has been a tremendous 

year teaching you all and we are so happy to see you grow into enthusiastic, unique, responsible, and motivated 

students who are ready to seek new opportunities and challenges without fear of taking risks. We wish you 

nothing but endless growth and success.  

 

To our parents and guardians, your partnership and involvement in your child’s education has been invaluable. 

Your ongoing support, open communication and active participation in school activities have contributed 

significantly to the success of our school community. Thank you for entrusting us with your children’s education 

and for being such wonderful advocates for their growth. 

 

Remember to encourage your child to continue dreaming big, believing and achieving, as they work towards 

their goals and ambitions. We wish you a safe and happy holiday! 

 

Yours sincerely,  

Ms. Amina, Ms. Merhi 
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2B 
 
Assalam Alaykom everyone, 
As the end of the year is approaching, I would like to say thank you to all 2B parents. It was a pleasure to have 
your children in my class this year and I really appreciate your ongoing support and cooperation to ensure that 
students have a fantastic year full of learning and fun.  
 
One of the highlights this year has been the blossoming of our school garden. From planting seeds to nurturing 
delicate saplings, our students have shown exceptional dedication and enthusiasm in cultivating this vibrant 
space. With hands-on lessons in botany, environmental science, and teamwork, they have watched their efforts 
bloom into a beautiful testament to their hard work. 
Students have not only learned about the lifecycle of plants but also gained essential life skills like patience, 
responsibility, and teamwork. Whether it is planting, weeding, or harvesting, their commitment to sustainability 
and environmental stewardship has been truly commendable. 
 
 
As the academic year draws to a close, let's celebrate the growth, achievements, and the green thumbs that have 
made our school garden a thriving hub of learning. We look forward to more exciting gardening adventures in 
the coming year! 
Wishing everyone a safe and enjoyable summer break! 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs. Sara Atem 
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2G 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
As the school year draws to a close, we wanted to take a moment to reflect on our recent end-of-year class 
party. It was a truly memorable event filled with fun, laughter, and friendship. 
 

The party was an opportunity for our students to celebrate their accomplishments throughout the year. They 
have worked hard and matured  and we were proud to honour their achievements. 
 
We would like to express our sincere gratitude to the parents who volunteered their time and effort to help 
make the party a success. Your contributions were invaluable, and we appreciate your support of our school 
community. 
 

As we look ahead to the summer break, we encourage our students to continue learning and exploring. We also 
look forward to welcoming them back for another exciting year of learning and growth. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of our school and our students. 
 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Khatoon 
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2R 
 
This term 2R explored division on a higher level. They used their practicality skills to solve theoretical issues by 
working together with physical shapes. Our class also understood how to use trundle wheels as we conducted a 
lesson of measurement outdoors! 
 
2R enjoyed the lessons on similes and grasped the understanding on how to apply this form of figurative 
language in their workbooks. 
 
2R also was excited to learn about how the Indigenous people connected to the land and how each student felt 
a connection to something of their own in our Geography lesson. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Ghassan Houmayssi 
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3B 
 

Asalam alaykum dear parents, 
 
3B have had a wonderful year and have made steady progress academically and socially.  
We read Marvellous Stories from the Life of Muhammad- learning the Seerah of Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) 
throughout the year during library time. Every week the students were excitedly anticipating the next chapter. 
We spoke often about the character of our beloved Prophet (PBUH) and took many lessons and implemented 
into our day to day lives.  
We also learnt about the significance of Palestine and 3B performed a beautiful tribute to Palestine at assembly. 
It has been a pleasure working with 3B. I wish them all the best for 2024.  
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3R 
 
As the academic year in third grade draws to a close, the friendships that have blossomed among us are like 
vibrant flowers in a well-tended garden. Beyond the academic pursuits, this year has been a canvas for individual 
growth and development. Through shared laughter, fun-filled group activities, and collaborative academic 
endeavours, we have not only learned from textbooks but also from each other. Islam beautifully guides us on 
this path, reminding us, "A person is likely to follow the faith of his friend, so look to whom you befriend." This 
underscores the significance of fostering strong bonds within our classroom, where the seeds of camaraderie 
sprout into friendships that not only enrich our academic experiences but also contribute to our moral and 
spiritual growth and development.  
 
The students shared and exchanged friendship cards with each other as they expressed their experiences and 

happy moments together. 3R will forever have a special place in my heart. I will dearly miss you all              
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4B 
 

As the year draws to a close, the students of 4B are maximising their learning opportunities by acquiring new 

skills. In anticipation of next year's NAPLAN, students have been utilising the computer labs to enhance their 

typing abilities. By 2024, NAPLAN will be exclusively conducted online nationwide.  

 

To ensure our students, reach their full potential, we are prioritising the early mastery of keyboarding skills. This 

will enable them to devote more energy to their tasks without struggling to locate letters on a keyboard. Already, 

students have witnessed improvements in their typing speed. To further enhance their skills, they can continue 

practicing during the holidays by exploring various free typing websites, such as: 

• https://monkeytype.com  

• https://www.typing.com/student/games 

• https://www.typingtest.com/    

I would like to express my gratitude to all the students and parents of 4B for a fantastic year. Best wishes for the 

upcoming years! 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://monkeytype.com/
https://www.typing.com/student/games
https://www.typingtest.com/
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4R 
 
Salams parents/guardians 

 
What a fantastic year this has been! All students in 4R have developed a strong bond and unbreakable friendship. 
I wish that I could recap every activity, and discussion that the students participated in. Yet, that would take too 
long. I will just say that it has been my greatest pleasure and honour teaching every single student in this class. 
They have certainly left a lasting impression on me and Inshallah, I hope that everyone has had an exciting, fun 
and enjoyable year in this class.  
 
This term 4R delved into the captivating realms of Science exploring the dynamics of contact and non-contact 
forces in science classes. They observed how push and pull could act as both, contact and non-contact forces, 
observing their profound influence on objects in motion. The interesting activities were carried out through 
demonstration, discussion and various interesting experiments. Simultaneously, in Geography sessions, they 
immersed themselves in understanding diverse perceptions of the environment, waste management, and 
sustainability. Yet, the pinnacle of their exploration lay in discovering the profound connection Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander Peoples have with their environment. They marvelled at their sustainable practices deeply 
rooted in respect for nature, inspiring the class towards embracing sustainable actions for safeguarding our 
planet. 
Farewell 4R! 
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5B 
 
As the year comes to an end, I want to take a moment to share the immeasurable joy I have found in teaching 

this vibrant group of young minds. Teaching 5B has been a unique and rewarding experience that has allowed me 

to witness the incredible growth and curiosity of these students. Each day brought new challenges and triumphs, 

but the genuine enthusiasm for learning truly set this class apart. It has been heartening to see them embrace 

challenges, ask insightful questions, and contribute to a classroom atmosphere that fosters creativity and critical 

thinking. The joy of teaching 5B extends beyond academic achievements. It has also been about fostering a sense 

of community within the classroom. Whether it has been the collaboration during a science experiment, sharing 

ideas during class discussions, or simply having good sportsmanship during sports lessons, the bonds formed 

have gone beyond the curriculum.  

 

I am grateful for the privilege of being able to teach such wonderful students. It has been extremely fulfilling to 

witness their developing sense of independence and responsibility. I wish every student the best in the future 

and look forward to hearing about your continued growth and exploration in Year 6.  
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5R 
 
Throughout this year the students of 5R have flourished and embraced new challenges. They have developed a 
deeper understanding of all subjects and have engaged in many hands-on learning experiences. Teaching 5R has 
been a rewarding experience. The enthusiasm and curiosity they bring to the classroom has helped create a 
dynamic learning environment. Students have learnt to problem solve and developed crucial social skills along 
the way. We are so proud of the achievements and growth of the 5R students. Their enthusiasm for learning and 
their growing talents are a testament to their dedication. We have had a fantastic time together and I wish them 
the best of luck for Year 6. 
 
Warmest regards,  
Ms Akamatis & Ms El-Said 
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6B 
 
It is with immense pride and a touch of nostalgia that we reflect on the incredible journey we've shared together. 
The time has come for you, our bright Year 6 students, to spread your wings and venture into the exciting realms 
that await you in the next chapter of your educational adventure. 
 

Throughout your time here, you've not only acquired knowledge from textbooks but also gained invaluable life 
lessons. Friendships were formed, challenges were met head-on, and growth became a constant companion. 
Your journey has been a testament to your resilience, determination, and the spirit that defines each one of you. 
 

As you step into the future, carry with you the fond memories of laughter, the wisdom gleaned from challenges, 
and the bonds that have been forged. Each of you is a beacon of potential, and we have no doubt that your paths 
will be illuminated by the brilliance you've displayed during your time here. 
 

Graduations mark both an ending and a beginning—a time of reflection and anticipation. Remember, the 
knowledge you've acquired is the foundation upon which you'll build your future successes. Keep reaching for 
the stars, and may your aspirations be as boundless as your potential. 
 

Congratulations, Year 6 graduates! As you take this step forward, know that you carry not only the pride of your 
accomplishments but also the well-wishes of everyone who has had the privilege of being a part of your journey. 
 

Warm regards, 
Ms. Mammo  
Year 6 classroom teacher  
 
 

 


